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Phone 03 58298264    Fax 03 58298244    tallygaroopna.ps@education.vic.gov.au   

Website -  http://www.tally - ps- 3067.vic.edu.au/  Mobile 0411  960  164  

Facebook Page ð Click here   Small School s Website  ð Click here   

SCHOOL VALUES ð RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION  
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PLEASE FREQUENTLY CHECK SKOOL LOOP BECAUSE 

MANY SPECIFIC EVENTS ARE PUT ON THIS RESOURCE 

INSTEAD OF THE NEWSLETTER. ALL FAMILIES WILL 

NEED TO JOIN NEW BOXES FOR 2022 TO RECEIVE 

RELEVANT NOTIFICATIONS. 

 

Absence forms can be submitted  
on Skool Loop. This is our preferred method of 

notification. 
 

ICY POLES ARE AVAILABLE FOR SALE (50 CENTS 

EACH) EACH FRIDAY ð ICY POLES WILL NOT BE 

CUT IN HALF AS THERE IS NO SHARING OF 

FOOD.  

 
ALL FOUNDATION STUDENTS ARE NOW REQUIRED AT 

SCHOOL FOR THE WHOLE WEEK ï CONSULT WITH 
MRS HABERFIELD IF YOU THINK EXTRA REST DAYS 

MAY BE NEEDED. 
  

FACE MASKS ARE STILL REQUIRED FOR STAFF 

AND GRADE 3 - 6 STUDENTS INDOORS  

 

THE COST FOR THE GRADE 3 - 6 CAMP IS NOW 

CONFIRMED -  $160 . PLEASE PAY IN FULL ASAP 

PLEASE. 

 

MUNCH N CRUNCH ORDERS ARE DUE ON 

MONDAY 7 TH MARCH. A REMINDER TO GET 

CONSENT FORMS & PAYMENT  IN ASAP FOR THE 

COLOUR RUN WHICH IS SCHEDULED FOR 

FRIDAY 11 TH MARCH.  

 

 
  

DIRECT BANK DEPOSIT 

Account Name:  

Tallygaroopna Primary School 

BSB: 063ð527 

Account number: 0090 7788 

 

Please ensure you include family name and 
payment description as reference. 

 
 
 

 

TERM 1     NO. 5    28th February 2022 

News from the Principalõs Desk 
Hi everyone  
Today we had our Camp Induction at school and there is a lot of 
excitement in regard to the camp which begins tomorrow. Please 
ensure all medication is at school today (school loop messages along 
with last minute reminders have been sent out), so we can get away 
on time on Tuesday. A reminder to arrive at school at 7.30am, so we 
can depart by 8am. Campers will arrive back at school on Friday at 
2pm ï please be punctual with pickups because we expect some 
weary bodies. 
We have a busy few weeks ahead with some excursions and 
incursions coming up as well. These are all addressed in the 
newsletter and permission forms will go home soon and will need to 
be returned for a number of these. Please return these ASAP ï an 
alternative is to send an email via Skool Loop with all the specific 
details (ie: event, date, consent given to and by whom). 
In this edition of the newsletter there are a number of dates that have 
been set by the Parentsô Club also. These are all subject to change 
but we are aiming for a couple of Munch N Crunch lunches each term 
ï again we need helpers with all of these events, so please put your 
hand up if you can assist in anyway. The Colour Run is only a few 
days away also, so assistance is needed with this ï set up will begin 
at midday so come along and get involved. Remember ï ñmany 
hands make light workò. 
The 3rd RAT box is available today and these will continue to be 
available to all families (one box per student) each fortnight until the 
end of the term ï see dates in the calendar at the back of this 
newsletter. An extension on the implementation of these in schools 
was announced a couple of weeks ago ï we have a good supply at 
present so pop in and collect your boxes when you can. Contact the 
office on 58298264, if you would like your child to bring one home. 
Nominations for School Council closed last Friday. Thanks to Stacey 
Towers who has offered to go on School Council and fill the one 
vacancy which we had. We look forward to all members making a 
valuable contribution to our school again in 2022. We have a School 
Review planned in Term 4, so it promises to be a busy and exciting 
year ahead.  
Finally, specific dates have been set for our two Student Led 
Conferences and two Curriculum Days (Report Writing) in 2022. 
Please be aware of these four dates because alternative 
arrangements will need to be made on these days as there is no 
school. Bookings for the Student Led Conference Day will be made 
available on Tuesday 15th March and will close on Thursday 24th 
March at 3pm ï parents can make an alternative arrangement if these 
dates donôt suit. We are hoping to have these at school ï TBC. 
Karen will be at the school all week to attend to any matters that arise. 
I will be away all week at the Grade 3-6 camp at 15 Mile Creek 
(Bogong). 

David Brodie (Principal) 

 
 

 
 

 

 

mailto:tallygaroopna.ps@education.vic.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tallygaroopna-Primary-School/537390216312887
http://www.localsmallschools.com.au/
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FAMILIES ARE ENCOURAGED TO READ SIGNAGE AROUND THE SCHOOL 

IN REGARD TO SPECIFIC INFORMATION FROM THE OPERATIONAL 
GUIDELINES ς DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
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Vaccinations for 5- to 11-year-olds ς Keeping our school safe 

 
Itôs been really fantastic to see such excitement around the return to school and we want to keep it 

that way. A crucial part of that is getting as many students vaccinated as possible.  

Alongside ventilation and other vital COVIDSafe steps such as regular rapid antigen testing, 

supporting as many students as possible to be vaccinated will help make our school as safe as 

possible.  

Bookings for children aged 5 to 11 to receive the paediatric Pfizer vaccine are open and we 

encourage parents and carers to get your child vaccinated, if you havenôt already done so.  

The Pfizer vaccine is safe and recommended for children. The vaccine will help protect your child 
from getting sick from COVID-19, help to reduce the spread of COVID-19, and help ensure kids 
can have more time at school and playing with their friends. 

Vaccinations for children aged 5-11 years old are delivered at 2 appointments, 8 weeks apart. 
Children with specific medical vulnerabilities can access their second dose 3 weeks after their first 
dose. 

If youôd like more information about this, you can read a recent statement from the Australian 
Technical Advisory Group on Immunisation (ATAGI): https://www.health.gov.au/news/atagi-update-
following-weekly-covid-19-meeting-19-january-2022   

 

To book an appointment 

You can book at your local GP or pharmacy: https://covid-vaccine.healthdirect.gov.au/booking 

You can also book at a family-friendly vaccination centre by calling the Coronavirus Hotline on 

1800 675 398. 

You can also make vaccination centre bookings for your children online, though you will need to use an 

email address that has not been used in the system before: https://portal.cvms.vic.gov.au/ 

Helping children to get their vaccination 

Vaccination centres understand that children may feel anxious about vaccination or have other 

support needs. A range of options are available to help children get vaccinated. Please discuss 

your childôs needs with the vaccination centre when you book an appointment.  

Appointments are also available at Aboriginal Controlled Community Health Organisations.  

Ἱ  Find out more about vaccination for kids: https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/vaccination-

information-children-and-teenagers 

 

 

https://www.health.gov.au/resources/publications/atagi-recommendations-on-pfizer-covid-19-vaccine-use-in-children-aged-5-to-11-years
https://www.health.gov.au/news/atagi-update-following-weekly-covid-19-meeting-19-january-2022
https://www.health.gov.au/news/atagi-update-following-weekly-covid-19-meeting-19-january-2022
https://covid-vaccine.healthdirect.gov.au/booking
https://portal.cvms.vic.gov.au/
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/vaccination-information-children-and-teenagers
https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/vaccination-information-children-and-teenagers
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Extension of COVIDSafe measures for Term 1: 17 February 2022 
 

 

Dear parents and carers, 

I am writing to let you know that the Victorian Government has extended the COVIDSafe measures initially announced for 

the first four weeks of Term 1 2022. 

The use of rapid antigen tests (RAT) as a screening tool, getting vaccinated, providing adequate ventilation and adhering to 

vital COVIDSafe steps such as hand hygiene, mask wearing and physical distancing have played an important part in reducing 

the impact of COVID-19 on our school community. 

These measures will continue to be in place for the remainder of Term 1. 

On behalf of the school, I would like to thank you for your continued support in implementing these important COVIDSafe 

measures. 

Free rapid antigen tests 

As part of the extension, it is anticipated an additional 24 million RATs will be provided to schools and early childhood 

settings to continue to support early detection and prevent infection, for use at home. This is in addition to the 15.6 million 

RATs rolled out during the first four weeks of Term 1, and means more than 39 million RATs will be delivered in total across 

schools and early childhood settings throughout Term 1. 

Department of Health modelling indicates that in the first two weeks of school returning, the program has already 

prevented more than 21,000 cases in schools alone. 

Their modelling indicates, assuming a 75 per cent compliance rate with screening of students, that by continuing RAT 

screening in schools for the full 10 weeks of Term 1, we will prevent: 

- 61,000 COVID-19 infections in children aged 5 to 17 

- more than 150,000 COVID-19 infections in the overall community (on average 15,000 per week over 10 weeks, or 

more than 2,100 per day) 

- around 400 hospital admissions. 

We will continue to monitor the RAT screening in schools program. 

This voluntary screening program is one compƻƴŜƴǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ /h±L5{ŀŦŜ ǎŜǘǘƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ƳƛƴƛƳƛǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǇǊŜŀŘ ƻŦ /h±L5-19 

in schools. 

The need for the program will continue to be monitored, and it may end earlier based on health advice. 

The department will continue to supply the tests to our school. Information will continue to go on Skool Loop and these can 

be collected each fortnight by parents at our office. 

Twice-a-week testing is strongly recommended for both students and staff.  

Students will do the tests at home; they only need to report their result if it is COVID-positive. They must report a COVID-

positive result to: 

¶ the school via the Student COVID-19 Test Portal or phone; this is so we can support you and your child, record that 

they will be absent while in 7-day isolation, and let the rest of the school community know there has been a 

positive case onsite and that they should monitor for symptoms 

¶  the Department of Health via the COVID-19 Positive Rapid Antigen Test Self-Reporting Form or call centre on 1800 

675 398.  

 

 

 

https://covidtest.educationapps.vic.gov.au/s/login/?ec=302&startURL=%2Fs%2F
https://dhvicgovau.powerappsportals.com/rapid-antigen-test/
tel:1800675398
tel:1800675398
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Information about how to do a test and how to read RAT results, including a how-to video translated into 33 languages, is 

available.  

Vaccination requirements 

Vaccination remains the best way to protect students and staff in school settings.  

Vaccinations for children aged 5 to 11 are open, and third dose vaccinations for 16 to 17 year olds are now available. 

 

There are lots of convenient options to access vaccinations. These include state-wide vaccination hubs, your local GP or 

pharmacy. 

You can book your appointment in a few different ways, including:  

¶ online: coronavirus.vic.gov.au/vaccine 

¶ by phone: 1800 675 398 (Coronavirus Hotline) 

¶ In person: talk to your local pharmacy, doctor, or attend a state-wide vaccination hub.  

¶ using the COVID-19 Vaccine Clinic Finder - COVID-19 Vaccine Clinic Finder | Australian Government Department of 

Health 

In addition, schools provide a trusted place among the community to access vaccination, particularly for families who may 
experience language or social barriers.  

Following successful implementation of school pop-up clinics at the commencement of Term 1, more than 230 schools 
across Victoria are currently hosting mini-vaccination clinics led by GPs and pharmacists. Many of these clinics will also make 
vaccinations available the broader school community, inclusive of families of students and school staff. 

Ventilation 

Improving ventilation is one of the most effective measures to keep education settings safe. 51,000 air purifiers were 
delivered to schools by Term 1, 2022 to support COVIDSafe settings in schools. 

Up to an additional 60,000 air purifiers will be rolled out to schools ahead of winter to supplement natural and mechanical 
ventilation during the cooler months based on current enrolments. 

The winter allocation will provide enough purifiers to cover all classrooms in government schools and low-fee non-
government schools. This includes general purpose classrooms and other specialist classrooms such as art and science 
rooms. 

Vital COVIDSafe steps 

Hand hygiene, mask wearing, and social distancing will continue wherever possible in Term 1. 

Mask rules will remain the same, with students in Grade 3 and above required to wear masks ς although they will not be 
required outdoors. 
 
Together, these measures will give us the best chance to keep children healthy and reduce the risk of them catching and 
spreading COVID-19.  
 

 
Thank you for your continued support. 

Kind regards, 

David Brodie - Principal 

https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/rapid-antigen-testing-schools
file:///C:/Users/09535158/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/ME58BNSE/coronavirus.vic.gov.au/vaccine
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/apps-and-tools/covid-19-vaccine-clinic-finder
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/apps-and-tools/covid-19-vaccine-clinic-finder


 

 

 

 
 

6 

 
RESPECTFUL RELATIONSHIPS 
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CONSENT FORMS HAVE BEEN DISTIBUTED  
ς RETURN ASAP PLEASE.  
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Soccer Season 2022 

 

It is that time of year again with the 2022 Soccer Season in sight. This year we will be doing the registration process 

slightly different from previous years. Below is a link to a JotForm for those players interested in registering: 

https://form.jotform.com/220323388699870 

Once completed you will receive an email with a SJSA Registration Form (fillable).  

You will need to register the player through Play Football and complete the SJSA Registration form which can be 

completed through word and must be emailed to congupnacruzers@gmail.com. 

Fees for 2022 will be $120 and payment details will be forwarded once registration is completed. 

NO PLAYER will be added to teams until payment is received.  

We endeavour to create teams in the following age groups U6, U7, U8, and U10. This year depending on numbers we 

may merge our U12ôs with Shepparton City Soccer Club (a school-based club for Primary and Secondary Schools 

within the Greater Shepparton Area that is starting an U12ôs this year and will support those players who are moving to 

Secondary School next year to continue playing with their friends).  

We are also looking for anyone interested in being a Coach or Team Manager, is you feel you can support our teams in 

either of these roles please email me on congupnacruzers@gmail.com. Please know these roles are supported my myself 

and the SJSA for the season. 

Any questions regarding registration please email me at congupnacruzers@gmail.com, I will do my best to get back to 

you as quickly as I can.  

 

Go Cruzers! 

Kylie Adams ï Delegate Congupna Primary School 

 

 

The information below is for a trial night for Shepparton City Soccer Club for any grade 5/6 students looking to be part 

of a team that they can move through with their friends when they go to high schooléit is a club for schools. 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fform.jotform.com%2F220323388699870&data=04%7C01%7CDavid.Brodie%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cc4a6f57d038343931d9308d9ebba2c16%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637800007143892458%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=%2FRk22Pn2W5pvRJE4EfVHJoBmfhNgNNWUP61hRAnIaO0%3D&reserved=0
mailto:congupnacruzers@gmail.com
mailto:congupnacruzers@gmail.com
mailto:congupnacruzers@gmail.com
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PHOTOS OF THE WEEK ð 2õS DAY  
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PHOTOS OF THE WEEK ð 2õS DAY  

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

AMOUNT RAISED BY JSC FOR 2õS DAY - $222 to be donated to  
Bohollow Wildlife Shelter 
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PHOTOS OF THE WEEK ð 2õS DAY  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
A BIG THANK YOU TO THE TALLYGAROOPNA LIONS CLUB FOR THE KIND 

DONATION OF $620 WHICH WILL GO TOWARDS SUBSIDISING THE LIFE 
EDUCATION PROGRAM FOR 2022. YOUR KIND SUPPORT IS GREATLY 

APPRECIATED. 


